
From left to right: District 6 Candidates William King and Ben Weber and District 5 Candidates Enrique
Pepen and Jose Ruiz.
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Lara and Arroyo out of
contention in November
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RicharRicharRicharRicharRichard Heathd Heathd Heathd Heathd Heath
Staff Reporter

LivableStreets Hosts
‘Tour de Streets’
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Dozens came out for the annual Livable Street's 'Tour de Streets' cel-
ebration at the Speedway in Allston.
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On Saturday, Sept. 9, the LivableStreets Alliance hosted its
annual ‘Tour de Streets’ bike ride and walk to fundraise for trans-
portation equity and access.

‘Tour de Streets’ started as a memorial for Robert Zeeb, a
Newton public school teacher who died in a bike crash in 2009.
His family partnered with LivableStreets, an advocacy organiza-
tion, to host the event each year and raise awareness on street
safety.

“We’re an access and equity organization, and the way we
achieve those goals is by focusing on our largest shared public
spaces, which are our streets,” Executive Director Stacy Thomp-
son said. “LivableStreets focuses on Metro Boston, and we think
about walking, biking, public transit, green space, land use – all
of the things that contribute to a healthy system where everyone
has the ability to move throughout their community in any way
that they choose.”

The event started around 10:30 a.m., with participants head-
ing up the Charles River Greenway. A group of walkers was led

As summers go in Egleston Square, this was one of the busiest.
The 45th anniversary Wake Up the Earth Parade honked and

boogied through the business district on May 8 and on Aug. 20 The
Dominican Festival Parade merengued up Columbus Avenue with
Mayor Wu.

In between there were other highlights.
The June 19 Juneteenth celebration at Lawson Park also served

to honor the legacy of Robert Lawson, master barber and busi-
nessman in Egleston Square for over 60 years.

The date commemorated the fourth anniversary of the naming
of the Atherton Street Corner Green for Lawson on June 22, 2019.

The event was organized by the Friends of Lawson Park, led by
Magda Drici, of the Egleston Square Neighborhood Association
(ESNA) with Carolyn Royce  and the Lawson family.

The Lawsons bought all the balloons and decorations, the color-
ful Juneteenth banner and all the food.

Ericka Lawson has emerged over the past four years as the
ambassador of the Lawson family and when she isn’t at her chair

With all districts reporting, the
City of Boston has released its
unofficial results from the pre-
liminary election for Districts 5
and 6 of the Boston City Coun-
cil.

In District 6, challengers Ben
Weber and William King beat
out Kendra Lara in a race that
saw much higher than usual turn-
out, with 11,748 ballots being
cast.

In that race, Ben Weber re-
ceived the highest number of
votes with 4,951 (42.25 percent
of the vote), with King behind at
4,384 (37.42 percent), and Lara
coming in at 2,351 (20.06 per-
cent).

In District 5, a total of 7,583
ballots were cast, with Enrique
Pepen topping the ticket with
3,047 votes (40.42 percent of the
vote), Jose Ruiz coming in at
2,302 votes (30.53 percent), in-
cumbent Ricardo Arroyo with
1,397 votes, and Jean-Claude
Sanon coming in with 766 votes
(10.16 percent).

Weber took to social media
to thank his voters for getting to
this important step in the pro-
cess.

“Thank you District 6 voters
for the faith you have put in me,”
he said on social media. “I am
thrilled by the support we re-
ceived across every neighbor-
hood in the district. Together, we
can make Boston a place where
my kids and everyone’s kids
want to stay and raise their own
families. Onto November!”

Weber’s main talking points
have been centered on schools,
since he said he entered the race
because of issues at his
children’s Mission Hill school. He

has also worked as an attorney
in cases concerning workers
rights for the last decade or so.

In West Roxbury, the issue
of road safety has taken up a lot
of airtime particularly concern-
ing the Centre Street redesign
project, perhaps known better by
many as the Centre Street Road
Diet. The plan calls for the nar-
rowing of Centre Street from
four travel lanes to two and cre-
ating a central turning lane. We-
ber said in a recent candidates
forum that he wants to make
sure the design works and, if
elected, will oversee how it
changes safety on Centre
Street.

“I want to make sure people
actually stop speeding down
Centre Street and people are
actually able to cross the street,”
he said. “I think it would be a
good idea to put in a flashing sign,
so when pedestrians are going
to cross the drivers are alerted
that they’re coming and they
need to stop. I think the Road
Diet is not the end. It’s going to
have to be tweaked and made
sure that it’s actually making the
street safer, and there needs to
be a review of what it’s doing.”

King said he feels more in-
cremental changes would be
preferable all around the district,
not just at Centre Street.

“We need to be looking at dif-
ferent infrastructure changes on
different roads that make sense,”
he said. “Like making sure we
have curb bump-outs so that se-
niors getting off a bus can step
right onto the curb and not onto
a street. Make sure we have
crosswalks where we need them
and make sure we have more
pedestrian-controlled stoplights.
I’m also a big fan of speed humps
where we can put them. I un-
derstand they can cause a prob-

lem for plows but they really
slow down cars, and make it
safer for folks crossing streets,
and our bikers too. We need to
continue to look at how we make
our streets safer for our more
vulnerable people in the district.”

Peppen said he was honored
to be chosen for the upcoming
election in November.

“I am honored and beyond
thankful to announce that we
made top of the ticket today,” he
said on social media. “Your hard
work, dedication and unwaver-
ing support are what made this
achievement possible. To every
volunteer, every supporter, every
endorser that put their trust in
me–thank you, from the bottom
of my heart. Above all, thank you
to my family for being there with
me every step of the way.”

Both Ruiz and Peppen have
stated they feel development is
the biggest issue in Hyde Park
and Roslindale. They have said
developers get away with not fol-
lowing the Boston Zoning Code
too often. Both candidates ex-
pressed support for the city pur-
chasing the Crane Ledge Woods
from the current owner to stop
the proposed development there
(as did Arroyo and Sanon).

The final elections are set for
November 7. In District 9, In-
cumbent Liz Breadon will be
facing off against challenger
Jacob deBlecourt. For the At-
Large seats, incumbents
Ruthzee Louijeune, Julia Mejia
and Erin Murphy (Michael
Flaherty decided not to run for
reelection) will be facing off
against challengers Clifton
Braithwaite, Bridget Nee-Walsh,
Shawn Nelson, Henry Santana
and Catherine Vitale.

For more information on the
election, go to https://tinyurl.com/
36fbj88v
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Tour de Streets continued from page 1
by Emerald Network director
Abby Jamiel, who shared about
various greenspace projects in
the works across Boston. Bik-
ers then split off into two
groups: a three-mile family ride
and a 10-mile urban ride.

Around noon, participants
made their way back toward
The Speedway for hot dogs,
empanadas and ice cream. Re-
marks were made by
LivableStreets staff, which
highlighted achievements the

previous year ’s ‘Tour de
Streets’ fundraiser made pos-
sible.

Projects included deploying
ambassadors to every Orange
Line stop during the Orange
Line shutdown, securing funds
to advance the Greenway
Project, passing an act to reduce
traffic fatalities, releasing a bus
report to improve the busing
system, and securing funds to
reduce MBTA fares for low-in-
come Bostonians.

Thompson said in an inter-
view that LivableStreets fo-
cuses on invisible barriers like
safety, affordability and infra-
structure.

“There are legacies of rac-
ism in the Boston area, whether
we’re talking about redlining or
other land-use policies that very
explicitly put up these invisible
barriers to keep certain popu-
lations, particularly Black
Bostonians, within the confines
of specific neighborhoods,”
Thompson said. “Our transpor-
tation systems were built on top
of those red-lined communities,
and many of those systems ex-
ist today…When you talk about
infrastructure, whether you
build a street, build a train line,
those things are meant to last
50, 75, 100 years. So we have
to think about the choices that

were made a long time ago,
particularly within a racist or
otherwise inequitable context.”

Watertown State Represen-
tative Steven Owens was in at-
tendance and has partnered
with LivableStreets previously.
Most notably their partnership
led to the passing of a bill – one
LivableStreets advocated for,
for nine years – to reduce traf-
fic fatalities. Representative
Owens rode in the 10-mile ride,
which went through his district
in Cambridge and Watertown.
In an impromptu speech, he
said he is currently working to
connect the Greenway to the
Minuteman Bikeway, which
will make it a commuter route.

“I think it’s really important
to have a network of off-road
spaces for cyclists – not just
for recreation, but also for
commuting,” Representative
Owens said in an interview.
“Every commuter that com-
mutes by bike is a commuter
that’s not taking up space in a
car. So if we’re going to re-
duce congestion, if we’re go-
ing to meet our climate goals,
getting people out of cars is a
great way to do that.”

For more information
about LivableStreets, visit
h t t p s : / /
www.livablestreets.info/.
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Captain Kelley, left, and Boston Mayor Michelle Wu, right, at the mu-
ral dedication ceremony in West Roxbury.
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Continued on page 6

West Roxbury honors
Captain Kelley

About 100 residents, veterans, Boston Mayor Michelle Wu and
officials came out on Thursday to honor West Roxbury native Captain
Thomas Gunning Kelley and to dedicate a new mural for him at the
Boston Ale House on Centre Street.

Kelley is one of the few living Medal of Honor recipients. He has
earned several other awards and medals, and has served as the Massa-
chusetts Department of Veterans’ Services Commissioner and as the
President of the Medal of Honor Society, as well as starting several
initiatives to help returning veterans from Iraqi Freedom.

Kelley said he was so grateful to his hometown for putting to-
gether the ceremony and the mural.

“Joan and I were over here the other day visiting my old stomping
grounds and we decided to stick our heads into the joint next door,” he
said, gesturing to the Boston Ale House. “We parked over there and I
saw the mural for the very first time. I’m really honored. I had a great
meal here too, and so I have a favor for you Mayor Wu. Please write a

JefJefJefJefJeff Sullivf Sullivf Sullivf Sullivf Sullivananananan
Staff Reporter
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Need to back Mayor’s proposal

My Kind
of Town/
Joe Galeota

Disappointed as I was to
hear of BPS Superintendent
Mary Skipper’s recent on-air
agreement with Cantabrigian
WBUR host Jim Braude that
private (=Catholic) school
kids should not be allowed to
attend Boston’s exam
schools, Mayor Wu’s pro-
posal  to relocate the
O’Bryant School of Math and
Technology to the current site
of West Roxbury High
School has buoyed my spir-
its:  truly it has significant
merit.    

If the transportation is in
place, this is a great move not

only for Madison Park High
School but also for O’Bryant,
with both benefitting from
additional space.  

When the new draconian
rules for admission to the
Boston Latin School were
imposed, scores of Parkway
students were denied en-
trance to the venerable in-
stitution on Avenue Louis
Pasteur:  most of their par-
ents spoke English, they did
not live in public housing,
most were not foster chil-
dren, and they came from
Catholic schools.  Thus they
did not  receive the very

generous “bump up” in ad-
ditional points that hundreds
of other  applying public
schoo l  s tuden t s  had  r e -
ceived.  

Supplying almost a plu-
rality, if not the actual plu-
rality itself, of students to
BLS under the previously
fa i re r  admiss ion  sys tem
(yes, fairer), the Parkway
needs a public high school
to service higher-than-av-
erage  teenage  s tudents .  
While currently Catholic
Memorial High School ser-
vices such males, the area
needs  such  a  school  for

gir ls  and for boys whose
families cannot afford or do
not want to pay for the ex-
cellent education on Baker
Street.   

The scores of high achiev-
ing students from Holy
Name, Sacred Heart, and St.
Theresa’s — now uninvited to
attend BLS — need a nearby
high school.  If the O’Bryant
is moved, watch how the
quality of education at its new
location will be elevated by
the inclusion of such pupils.  

Yes,  of  course,  there
needs to be transportation in
place for the current student
population not living in the
Parkway and for the future
pupils not living here.  With
T buses already in place ar-
riving at Forest Hills from
Nubian Square (#42), from
Mattapan Square (#30), and
from Cleary Square (#50),
school buses would have to
leave from Forest Hills as
well as a new stop on the
Needham Heights purple
line would have to be sited
— which would have the ad-
ditional benefit of serving
adults working at Home De-
pot and to be residing in the
abundant new apartments
already built on the VFW
and scheduled to be built on

Millennium Drive.  The new
railroad stop would serve
students currently riding T
buses into Ruggles, where
they could transfer onto the
Purple Line.

  Yeah,  s tudents  f rom
Brighton ,  Al l s ton ,
Charlestown, and East Bos-
ton will still have it tough: 
they already have long rides
into Roxbury, but for more
time to get to the VFW, they
will have at their fingertips
excellent football, baseball,
and soccer fields, a 6-lane
track, and a swimming pool,
all of which they do not have
now.

St. Jude’s Novena
May the Sacred Heart of Jesus
be adored, glorified, loved and
preserved throughout the
world, now and forever. Sacred
Heart of Jesus pray for us. St. Jude,
worker of miracles, pray for us.
St. Jude, helper of the hopeless,
pray for us. Say this prayer 9 times
a day. By the 9th day your prayer
will be answered. It has never
been known to fail. Publication
must be promised. Thank you
St. Jude. My Prayers were an-
swered.

In gratitude for helping me.

—C.M.
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Celebrating 300 years of
Irish US contributions
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Irish ContributionsIrish ContributionsIrish ContributionsIrish ContributionsIrish Contributions
Continued on page 12

The Sullivan Brothers, who perished in World War II on the U.S.S.
Juneau.
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The Irish Social Club is host-
ing a celebration of the contri-
butions of Irish peoples and
those of Irish descent for the past
300 years in the United States
on Sept. 23 from 7 p.m. to mid-
night.

Organizer Michael Dwyer
said the night will feature the
story of John “Owen”
O’Sullivan (no relation), who
came to Massachusetts in 1723
and settled in what is now
Berwick, Maine. Dwyer said
John O’Sullivan came from the
same area as the Fighting
Sullivan brothers, whose service

and sacrifice inspired movies like
"Saving Private Ryan," "The
Fighting Sullivans, and instituted
new military policies to limit loss
to individual families. Dwyer said
O’Sullivan got his first job as a
school teacher in Berwick be-
cause he submitted a rather
unique job application.

“He was educated in the con-
tinent because he wouldn’t have
had that opportunity under Brit-
ish rule in Ireland,” he said. “He
was fluent in five languages, and
the story goes when he applied
for a school teaching job in
Berwick, Maine, he applied in
five different languages.”

He said O’Sullivan married
Margery Brown and settled

down. He and his wife may have
settled down, but his children
definitely did not.

“They had five sons who
fought in the American Revolu-
tion and, as the story goes, one
became the governor of New
Hampshire, that was John, and
James became the governor of
Massachusetts,” he said. “And
that’s in a single generation.
John Sullivan, the governor, was
also a general in Washington’s
army.”

Dwyer said the celebration at
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Captain Kelley
continued from page 3
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letter to (Somerville Mayor
Katjana) Ballantyne over in
Somerville and ask that she do the
same thing so I don’t have to drive
all the way over here!”

Kelley grew up just a few
blocks from the mural on
Meredith Street and said the
neighborhood helped to make him
who is today.

“When I was here in West
Roxbury there were only two
pubs, one at Centre and Lagrange
and the one that’s right behind me;
it was called the West Roxbury
Cafe I think,” he said. “Across the
street right there, I worked at a
fruit and vegetable store run by Ri-
chard Morris and Sons, and at
Christmas time I sold Christmas
trees at that parking lot right over
there. It was just a grassy area at
that time.”

As he was speaking, a large
18-wheeler passed by with a loud
engine.

“I guess that takes the place
of a flyover,” he said, to laughter
from the crowd.

Kelley said his father was a
teacher and his mother worked
part-time at a card shop and lend-
ing library. He went to Boston
College High School with Lord
Mayor of West Roxbury Richie
Gormley’s older brother, William.

“Billie became a colonel in the
National Guard and died very pre-
maturely about 10 years ago. He
and I and our families go back a
long, long way,” he said. “It’s a
great honor to be here and I feel
very humble, but I think of other
people here in West Roxbury who
I knew growing up who were
probably at least as, or if not more
worthy than I, for this particular
honor.”

Kelley called out Michael
Donnellan, who was also at the
ceremony.

“Mike and I worked together,
we went to Holy Cross together
and he became the linchpin of the
peace accords that brought peace
to Northern Ireland,” he said. “He
didn’t get all the credit for it, but
he was a mainstay for that. Mike,
you belong up here.”

Kelley earned his Medal of
Honor in 1969 when his com-
mand of eight river assault craft
were extracting a U.S. Army com-
pany from the east bank of the
Ong Muong Canal in Kien Hoa
province. One of the troop carri-
ers suffered a mechanical failure,
stranding the soldiers there, and
almost at the same time the en-
emy opened fire on the group of
eight river boats from the oppo-
site bank.

Kelley ordered his boats to
form a defensive posture around
the stricken vessel, with his
modified LCM-6 troop transport
directly in the line of fire. Despite
enemy rocket fire hitting his boat
and the resulting shrapnel se-

verely wounding his person, he
continued to relay commands
during the fight and safely extri-
cated his command and the army
soldiers.

The enemy attack halted and
he was able to move his boat and
all those under his command to
safety. The citation reads: “His
extraordinary courage under fire
and his selfless devotion to duty
sustain and enhance the finest tra-
ditions of the U.S. Naval Ser-
vice.”

Wu announced during the
ceremony that Sept. 7, 2023, was
officially “Captain Thomas
Kelley Day” in the City of Bos-
ton.

“Public art helps us highlight
the values and achievements of
our communities, telling the story
of sacrifices and leadership that
helped form Boston’s neighbor-
hoods and our country. Com-
memorating Captain Tom
Kelley’s decades of military ser-
vice adds to the fabric of West
Roxbury’s character,” said
Mayor Michelle Wu. “I’m grate-
ful to the local artist, community
members, and city departments
that made this artistic vision a
reality. And most of all, to Cap-
tain Kelley for his example of
selfless leadership and dedicated
service.”

Wu added that the City of
Boston will fight hard to keep
Kelley’s legacy here in Boston.

“We’ll take full credit for
your bravery and heroism, not
Somerville, they had nothing to
do with it!” she said to laughter
from Kelley and the crowd. She
took out a commemorative
plaque as well. “And we will
send you home with a small me-
mento so you’ll always have this
in the house too.”

Boston Commissioner of Vet-
erans Services Robert Santiago
said he and many other sailors
before him owe him a debt of
gratitude.

“As a retired Navy Sailor my-
self, I want to thank Tom for lead-
ing the way for us sailors who
came after you, thank you very
much,” he said.

Richie Gormley said he had
nothing but warm feelings for
Kelley and his family.

“It’s a great event and I’ve
known the guy growing up,” he said.

The mural depicts Kelley in front
of the planned U.S.S. Thomas G.
Kelley, an in-the-works Arleigh
Burke-class guided missile destroyer
announced earlier this year.
Roslindale Resident Laura DeDonato
Wiatt painted the mural, which was
funded by the Boston Mayor’s Of-
fice of Arts and Culture. For more
information on Kelley, go to https://
tinyurl.com/4b8jjaks

 For more information on the
mural go to https://tinyurl.com/
2pn35mvn
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Residents said the design of the building planned for 175 North Harvard St. could use a bit more work.
COURTESY PHOTO

Residents wary of 175 N.
Harvard Project in Allston

Hannah HeilmanHannah HeilmanHannah HeilmanHannah HeilmanHannah Heilman
Staff Reporter

N. HarvardN. HarvardN. HarvardN. HarvardN. Harvard
Continued on page 9

On Monday, Sept. 11th,
the Boston Planning and De-
velopment Agency (BPDA)
hosted a virtual public meet-
ing to discuss Harvard’s pro-
posal of a new housing and
American Repertory Theater
building at 175 North Harvard
St. in Allston.

A Harvard team led by
Mark Handley presented
project updates that were
made after their previous
meeting with the Harvard-
Allston Task Force. Updates
included building design
changes; regulatory timelines
and an Institutional Master
Plan amendment; reports on
shadows the housing building
will cast over Smith Field

Park; and the use of public
transportation (both Harvard
shuttles and the MBTA bus
system).

Afterwards,  the Task
Force was given time to ask
questions. Members asked if
there was enough parking for
the housing building, if enough
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N. Harvard continued from page 7
Prayer to the Blessed Virgin

(Never known to fail!)
Oh, most beautiful flower of Mt.
Carmel, fruitful vine, splendor of
Heaven, Blessed Mother of the Son
of God, Immaculate Virgin, assist me
in this necessity. Oh Star of the Sea,
help me and show me herein you are
my mother. Oh Holy Mary, Mother
of God, Queen of Heaven and Earth,
I humbly beseech thee from the
bottom of my heart to succor me in
my necessity (make request). There
are none that can withstand your
power. Oh Mary, conceived without
sin, pray for us who have recourse to
thee (three times). Holy Mary, I place
this cause in your hands (three
times). Say this prayer for three
consecutive days and then you must
publish and it will be granted to you.

—V.C.

Miracle Prayer
Dear Heart of Jesus, in the past
I have asked You for many
favours. This time, I ask you
this very special one (mention
favour). Take it, dear Heart of
Jesus, and place it within Your
own broken heart where Your
Father sees it. Then, in His
merciful eyes, it will become
Your favour, not mine. Amen.
Say for three days, promise
publication and favour will
be granted.

—V.C.

Novena to St. Clare
Ask St. Clare for three favors,
1 business, 2 impossible. Say
nine Hail Marys for nine
days, with lighted candle.
Pray whether you believe or
not. Publish on the ninth
day. Powerful novena. Say
“May the Sacred Heart of
Jesus be praised, adored,
glorified, now and forever,
throughout the whole world.
Amen.” Your request will be
granted, no matter how
impossible it may seem.

—V.C.

trees would be planted, and
if the theater’s shows would
impact local traffic.

The most common con-
cern was the appearance of
the housing building.

“I know that millions of
people will travel down West-
ern Avenue in a year, and they
will see that building front and
center for the next 50 or 100
years,” Task Force member
Tim McHale said. “Is that a
building that’s really architec-
turally snappy and really
grabs the eye? I mean, I don’t
see it.”

The architect ,  Dennis
Vermeulen, stated that the
team wanted to create a
“fairly iconic shape” and that
“that shape might not be for
everyone.” Even so, he said
that the team believed the
building was “good urban de-
sign.”

“This is a signature build-
ing going into Barry’s Corner,
and for the life of me, I can’t
understand why anyone
would be excited by its looks,”
Task Force member Bruce
Houghton said. “How it takes
into context the neighborhood
of Allston is beyond me, other
than that it looks like a ware-
house. It’s tremendously un-
appealing.”

When questions were
opened to the public, Paula
Alexander also commented
on the design of the building.

“We’re going to end up
with a park surrounded by
this humongous wall of con-
crete,” Alexander said. “To
me that’s disappointing to the
neighborhood. We need more
open space; we need more
breathing space. We’re just
getting closed in by concrete
and high-rise buildings. It’s
unhealthy. It doesn’t make for
a good community.”

Another key concern was
in the shadows that will be
cast onto Soldier Field Park
from the housing building.
Handley stated that they had
met with the Parks Depart-
ment and “produced all of the
shadow s tudies  they’ve
asked for.” Since the previ-
ous Task Force meeting, the

Harvard team reduced the
proposed height of the build-
ing by one floor in an effort
to reduce shadow casting.
Task Force member Cindy
Marchando stated that the
change “still did not satisfy
the request.” And in the end,
Handley said, “There is no
way to achieve the total mass
and avoid cas t ing
shadows…We are limited in
how much we can reduce
[shadows] here.”

Task Force members also
questioned the benefit of the
project to Allston residents.
During their presentation, the
team stated that the theater
would create public retail ac-
cess ,  par tnerships  wi th
schools,  and free theater
t ickets  for  Al ls ton and
Brighton residents.

Houghton quest ioned
what  benef i ts  would be
linked to the housing building;
“Harvard is getting a large
bulk of residential housing.
Other than some free tickets,
I’d like to have more clear
delineation as to what the
community benefits are from
that building.” He requested
a written report of these ben-
efits.

Task Force member Ed-
ward Kotomori expressed
concern over dust from con-
crete and contaminated soil
that would spread during the
construction project.

“[Locals] need to know
these things because they’re
the ones that are going by it,
they’re the ones who are going
to be breathing this stuff in, and
most of the time they don’t re-
alize that this can affect their
health in the future,” Kotomori
said.

Ed LeFlore of CSL Consult-
ing responded by offering to
discuss the construction plans
at the next mitigation meeting.

Handley concluded the
two-and-a-half hour meeting
by stating that they would con-
tinue to meet with the Task
Force and reminded attendees
that the last day for public com-
ment is September 29th, which
can be made at
bostonplans.org.
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DEATHS
D’AMATO

Vivian D’Amato, on a
wanning blue moon, peacefully
passed away after living boldly
for 93 years. She moved from
Madison Maine to Boston at a
time when that was unthinkable
for a woman from mill town in
the middle of the state. She skied,
golfed, married a bohemian Ital-
ian, fought against racism, war
and all manner of social inequity.
And, with both her words and
actions, inspired her children and
so many others to find their path.
Anyone who has known Vivian,
will tell you that there was no one
like her and - now that she has
passed - will be impossible to
forget. She is survived by her
children, Paul, Carl and Andrea
(who watched over her tirelessly)
and her 5 grandchildren Corinna,
Kyle, Luka, Max and Marco as
well as her late stepson
Robert,her daughter-in-law
Teresa and her children Sara and
Emily; her son-in-law, Michael;
and her daughter-in-law, Anne; as
well as her adopted family across
the street, Marc, Pamela, Jed and
Annie Seigle. The family would
like to thank the caregivers at
Newbridge who took such won-
derful care of her through the
pandemic until the very end
when, having done so much for
so many for so long, there was
nothing left for her to do. Please
join us in celebrating Vivian’s life
on Sunday September 17th at
2PM at the Theodore Parker
Church in West Roxbury. In lieu
of flowers, Vivian would be so
appreciative of donations to the
West Roxbury Friends of Rosie’s
Place. PO Box 320076, West
Roxbury MA 02132 or go to:
Donate – West Roxbury Friends
of Rosie’s Place
(westroxburyfriendsofrosiesplace.org)

GILLIS
Mary M. (Connor) of

Roslindale, September 5, 2023.
Beloved wife of the late George
V. Gillis. Loving mother of
Michael Gillis and his wife,
Annemarie of Roslindale, Donna
and her husband, Christopher
Sullivan of Auburn, Anne and her
husband, Edward Errasti of
Duxbury, John Gillis and his
wife, Deborah of West Roxbury
and Paul Gillis and his wife,
Eileen of Walpole. Cherished
“ma” of Lisa, Christine, Gregory,
Nicholas, Kayla, Shawn, Kellie,
Ryan, Kyle, Delaney, Brendan,
Megan, Christopher and Timo-
thy; her great-grandchildren,
Noah and Sarah. Devoted sister
of Elizabeth Heggarty and the
late Rev. John Connor C. Ss. R.
Also survived by many nieces

and nephews. Mary was born and
grew up in Mission Hill and
raised her family in Roslindale.
She was an active member of
Holy Name Parish as a volunteer
of many of the parish groups. Fu-
neral from the Robert J. Lawler
and Crosby Funeral Home, 1803
Centre St., WEST ROXBURY.
Interment in St. Joseph Cemetery.
Donations may be made in
Mary’s name to Boston’s Ba-
silica of Our Lady of Perpetual
Help, Mission Church, 1545
Tremont Street, Boston, MA
0 2 1 2 0 ,
www.bostonsbasilica.com
www.lawlerfuneralhome.com
617-323-5600.

McLAUGHLIN
Kevin “Dodley” It is with

heavy hearts that we announce
the passing of a beloved man,
Kevin “Dodley” McLaughlin,
who left us far too soon on Sep-
tember 6, 2023. Kevin was born
on March 29, 1989 in the pictur-
esque landscapes of Ballinahone
Fahan, County Donegal, Ireland,
son to Joseph and Margaret
McLaughlin. He embarked on a
remarkable journey that eventu-
ally brought him to the United
States in 2011, where he met his
wife, Molly (McAnulty)
McLaughlin. Kevin was a de-
voted husband, cherishing every
moment with his loving wife and
soulmate, Molly. From the time
Kevin and Molly met they were
inseparable, creating countless
memories and laughs traveling
back to Ireland, vacationing and
just spending time together at
their home in Norwood. Kevin’s
selflessness shined brightly
through his willingness to help
others without hesitation. He had
unwavering generosity and readi-
ness to always lend a hand, es-
pecially when it involved prob-
lem-solving and fixing things. He
genuinely possessed a heart of
gold. Professionally, Kevin was
a masterful metal framer and
builder at Kelmon Drywall, leav-
ing his mark on countless struc-
tures throughout his career. His
dedication to his craft was evi-
dent in every project he under-
took, and his work will stand as
a testament to his skill and crafts-
manship. Kevin’s memory will
live on in the hearts of his fam-
ily, friends and all those fortunate
enough to have known him. His
legacy as a loving husband, loyal
son, amazing “doggy dad” to
Oscar, wonderful brother, fun-
loving uncle and accomplished
builder will forever be cherished.
Kevin is survived by his wife and
best friend, Molly; his parents,
Joseph and Margaret; sister,
Annamarie; brother, Daniel and
wife, Lisa; brother, Seosamh and
fiancée, Emma; parents-in-law,
Frederick & Kathleen
McAnulty; sister-in-law, Katie
Hegarty and husband, Mark, sis-
ter-in-law Erin Cuddy and hus-
band, Kane; sister-in-law, Kerrie
McAnulty; sister-in-law, Bridget
Grant and husband, Greg; sister-
in-law Shannon McAnulty;
many loving cousins, aunts,
uncles, nieces, nephews, godchil-
dren and friends. A Mass of
Christian Burial was celebrated
in St. Catherine of Siena Church,
Washington St., Norwood. Fu-

neral from The Robert J. Lawler
& Crosby Funeral Home, 1803
Centre St., WEST ROXBURY.
Kevin’s funeral arrangements
and Burial in St. Muras Fahan
Cemetery, Donegal, Ireland will
be published shortly. In lieu of
flowers, the family kindly re-
quests donations to Kevin Bell
Repatriation Trust in his honor.
h t t p s : / /
www.kevinbellrepatriationtrust.com/
donations/ May Kevin “Dodley”
McLaughlin rest in eternal peace,
his spirit forever in our hearts.
Lawler & Crosby Funeral Home
617-323-5600.

ROONEY
Maureen F. (Price) of West
Roxbury passed away at home on
September 3, 2023. Complete
obituary and online guestbook, at
www.lawlerfuneralhome.com.
Family and friends will honor
and remember Maureen’s life by
gathering at the Lawler & Crosby
Funeral Home, 1803 Centre St.,
WEST ROXBURY, MA 02132
from 11:00 am to 12:00 pm, on
Friday, September 15, followed
by a procession to New Calvary
Cemetery, walk Hill Street and
Harvard Street. In lieu of flow-
ers, please consider supporting
one of Maureen’s preferred chari-
ties, National Park Foundation,
1500 K Street NW, Suite 700,
Washington, DC 20005,
www.nationalparks.org Veterans
of Foreign Wars, Massachusetts
Chapter, https://vfwma.com/
membership Lawler & Crosby
Funeral Home 617-323-5600.

WILLIAMS

Janice Marie, Age 73, of
Roslindale, Massachusetts,
passed away on September 8,
2023 after a longtime respiratory
illness. Beloved wife of Glenn
Williams with whom she shared
39 years of marriage and mother
of Kirsten Darrow, Jason Getz
and Rebecca Norville. Janice
was the loving sister of Jeffrey
Avery, Joel Avery and also the
late Francis “Jim” Avery, Joseph
Avery and John “Jack” Avery.
She was the daughter of the late
Eleanor Avery and Francis J.
Avery. She will be deeply missed
by her four grandchildren as well
as aunts, cousins, nieces, neph-
ews, extended family, friends and
the community. Honoring her
wishes there will be no services.
In lieu of flowers, plant a tree in
her name or donations in her
name may be made to Create Art
in Community located in
Roslindale Square at 11A Corinth
St. Roslindale, MA 02131. For
guestbook gormleyfuneral.com.
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CANNIFF
MONUMENTS

531 Cummins Highway, Roslindale, MA 02131

SINGLE GRASINGLE GRASINGLE GRASINGLE GRASINGLE GRAVEVEVEVEVE
MONUMENTMONUMENTMONUMENTMONUMENTMONUMENT

PolishedPolishedPolishedPolishedPolished
Barre, VBarre, VBarre, VBarre, VBarre, VT GrT GrT GrT GrT Granitanitanitanitaniteeeee

$1$1$1$1$1,600.00,600.00,600.00,600.00,600.00

1.3 miles from Roslindale Square
from Washington Street

617-323-3690
800-439-3690

Open Monday through Saturday 9am–9pm
Sunday 12–5pm

Edward T.
1908-1987

CANNIFF

24"

36"

Irish Contributions
continued from page 5

the Irish Social Club will focus
on the connection between
O’Sullivan, the Fighting
Sullivans and many of the Irish
diaspora now living in Massa-
chusetts.

“O’Sullivan arrived in
Berwick, Maine 300 years ago
this year, and the five O’Sullivan
brothers, who lost their lives
fighting in the Second World

War, their grandparents came
from the same area in Ireland as
John Owen O’Sullivan in
County Cork bordering County
Kerry,” he said. “The Beara Pen-
insula is the connection. And
also our current Governor
Maura Healy’s grandfather
came from the same location as
well.”

Dwyer said the granddaugh-

ter of the youngest Sullivan
Brother, Albert Sullivan, will be
coming to the event all the way
from Waterloo, Iowa. He said
Kelly Sullivan Loughren will
speak about her experiences
growing up around the story and
the sacrifice that her family made
a generation prior. The five broth-
ers had their own movie made
about them in 1944, as well as
having two U.S. Navy warships
honoring their legacy.

Dwyer said Caroline Cronin,
a councilor in Cork, will also be

coming to the event.
“I would imagine that

Caroline will be giving an update
on the political situation in Ire-
land,” he said.

Dwyer said it was amazing
that O’Sullivan, the Sullivans and
Healey all came from an area
within 20 miles of each other.

“What comes to mind for me
is that geography is the mother
of history,” he said.

Dwyer said there will also be
a meet-and-greet at M.J.
O’Connors at Park Plaza in the
Downtown on Sept. 19 at 6 p.m.

“We have 74 people coming
from Kerry and Cork, the
County Councils are being rep-
resented and the mayor of each
county is coming,” he said.
“Others coming are community
leaders from West Cork and
South Kerry because the
Beara Peninsula straddles
both counties.”

Dwyer added that they are
expecting City Council Presi-
dent Ed Flynn, as well as
many other officials, to at-
tend.

Letter To
The Editor

Please write to:
THE BULLETIN

661 Washington St,
Suite 202

Norwood, MA 02062
 Tel: (617) 361-8400
Fax: (617) 361-1933

e-mail us at
news@bulletinnewspapers.com

Tell ‘em
what you

think with a
Please include your name,

address & telephone number.
Unsigned letters will not be

published.
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Egleston Square Events continued from page 1

Around the Neighborhood

in the Lawson Barbershop she’s
commanding events at her
father’s namesake park.

Ericka chose the speakers,
including her nephew Marcus
Vaughn who is also the 9th Nor-
folk district state representative.

Ericka Lawson spoke of her
father as one of the longest busi-
ness owners in Egleston Square
when the elevated still rumbled
overhead.   She emphasized that
he cared a lot about the neigh-
borhood in good times and not-
so-good times and it was now
the neighbors’ responsibility to
care for the park named for him.

Royce told The Bulletin that
Egleston Square Main Streets
provided funds for the event.
“After the speeches the Friends
planted a mountain laurel to
honor the anniversary,” she said.

“Main Streets provided the
shrub. We chose a mountain lau-
rel because it blooms in mid June,
the anniversary of the naming.”

July 8 marked the 70th birth-
day of the Egleston Branch of
the Boston Public Library and a
birthday party was organized by
the new head librarian Kate
Procyshyn with the help of the
Friends of the Egleston Branch
Library.

About 50 people came by to
enjoy the festivities inside and out
at the busy  Columbus Avenue
branch library.

There was face painting, a
sing-along with the group Sulinta,
and empanadas  provided by
Pikiolo, and Boston by Foot
(BBF) was there coordinating
oral histories.

According to Procyshyn,
“BBF is working on a project
where they partner with us next
year on a walking tour of
Egleston Square.”

Chances are there won’t be
a 75th birthday party. A new
stand-alone library is planned
and $22 million has been allo-
cated in the city budget to build
it.

According to one source, the
Egleston library will close in late
2024 or early 2025 for construc-
tion to begin, but no architect has
been chosen yet.

Perhaps the highlight of the
summer was on Saturday, July
22, when the NAACP Day of
Service came to Lawson Park
ahead of the 114th NAACP con-
vention that opened on July 26.

Egleston Square was one of
four neighborhoods including
Hyde Park, Dorchester and
Mattapan to host the service day.

According to Egleston Main
Streets director Denise Delgado,
over 30 volunteers not only from
Egleston but “from Boston and
beyond” came out to join the
Lawson Park friends and
ESNA.

“The volunteers laid soil and
mulch and bricks for edging and
planters and paths, plus they
planted bushes, shrubs and set
up trellises,” Delgado said.

Ericka Lawson, with her sis-
ters Vida and Ursula, greeted the
volunteers and explained for the
benefit of the out-of-towners the
story of Robert Lawson, who
opened up his barber shop in
1967. Though he died in 2016,
the shop is still going strong be-
ing run by his daughters.

Egleston House of Pizza
provided the lunch.

Delgado told The Bulletin
that Main Streets, ESNA and
the Friend of Lawson Park co-
ordinated the service day with
the Boston NAACP.

She said ESNA and the

Friends bought tools, mulch,
flowers and other supplies with
a $5,000 District Beautification
grant from the city of Boston.

In its press release, the
Boston NAACP announced
the Day of Service in Boston’s
neighborhoods by reminding
people that the NAACP began
in this city on Feb. 9, 1912.

“The Boston branch wants
to support the beautification of
Boston’s neighborhoods,” the
release read.

On August 16 Mayor Wu
celebrated the long–awaited
re-opening of the Walnut Av-
enue playground at the corner
of Walnut Park.

The popular one-third acre
corner playground was razed
and rebuilt at a cost of $1.2 mil-
lion. Designed by landscape
architects CBA (the Clara
Batchelor firm) the new play-
ground is designed with fea-
tures for kids aged 5 to12 with
a spray pool, shade shelter
swings and rubber surfacing
for the swings and the jungle
gym and slides. Eleven new
trees were planted.

In June 2023, what is per-
haps the most distinctive fea-
ture, the exterior fence, was re-
paired and repainted.

This is not just a fence; it is
dotted with square hand reliefs
cast from the hands of little
kids, mainly from the nearby
Ellis School. This was a fea-
ture from the 1991 reconstruc-
tion designed by Wallace Floyd
Associates.

“The hand theme,” the
Parks Department press re-
lease read “is carried over
through the rubber play sur-
face.”

CALLING ALL VENDORS
WestieFest Community Festival is back. Join us

for a fun filled day with music, food, activities, local
artisans and more at Billings Field on October 21from
12:00 to 4:00 pm. Visit westiefest.info for more de-
tails.

HARBOR TOWERS SCARECROW VILLAGE
For the last time, the “residents” of a Scarecrow Vil-
lage will return to the Harbor Towers lawn area.  They
can be seen by anyone walking along the Harbor Walk
just north of the Boston Harbor Hotel on Rowes Wharf. 
The Village will arrive by Friday, October 13, and its
residents will remain in place until November 3 or 4. 
They can be visited anytime, day or night, and will add
some fun to the Halloween spirit in October.

Come by with your camera and enjoy the scene. 
This year Scarecrow Kids playing ball, Adults (maybe
some skiing, some hiking), Staff on duty, and a Family
of Pink Flamingos will be in residence.  It’s a crazy
scene all created by fun-loving Harbor Towers resi-
dents of all ages, and staff!

ETHOS’ 50TH ANNIVERSARY
GALA, “WHERE THE HEART IS”

Join us on Thursday, September 28, at the 521 Over-
look at historic Fenway Park, as we commemorate five
decades of unwavering dedication to improving the
lives of older adults and disabled individuals in Bos-
ton.

You can purchase tickets or consider becoming a
sponsor by visiting our website at www.ethocare.org/
ethos50.  or contact Ray Santos at 617-477-6638 or
via email at rsantos@ethocare.org.   Your presence and
support will make a significant impact on our mission.

MASSACHUSETTS
BREAST CANCER COALITION

26th Annual Lesbians & Friends LGBTQIA+
Dance. In-Person at Club Café in Boston, MA and
Virtually on Zoom. The 26th Annual Lesbians &
Friends LGBTQIA+ Dance to benefit Massachusetts

Breast Cancer Coalition (MBCC) will take place in-per-
son and virtually on Saturday, October 21, from 6 p.m.
– 9:30 p.m. The in-person Dance will be held at Boston’s
best venue, Club Café. If you would like to attend this
special 26th anniversary virtually, the event will be hosted
on Zoom.  Purchase tickets at mbcc.org/dance.

There will be a dance lesson from OUT to Dance’s
founder and director, Liz Nania; and music throughout
the evening provided by Club Café’s very own DJ!
MBCC will honor Jim Morgrage, General Manager of
Club Café and longtime community leader.

Tickets to attend the in-person event at Club Café in
Boston, MA are $40 in advance and $45 at the door. If
you are a student over the age of 21, tickets are $20 in
advance and $25 at the door with student ID.  To enter
Club Café, you must be 21 or older.

Tickets for the virtual event on Zoom are $20.  Vir-
tual tickets are open to all ages.

Funds raised from this event benefit Massachusetts
Breast Cancer Coalition’s unique mission of breast can-
cer prevention.

For full event information and to purchase tickets,
please visit mbcc.org/dance.

COMMONWEALTH SCHOOL OPEN HOUSE
Virtual Open Houses Tuesday, October 3, 6:30–8:30

p.m. EDT Sunday, November 12, 2:30–4:30 p.m. EDT
  Come visit the Commonwealth School open houses
on Tuesday, October 3, from 6:30 to 8:30 pm.  and Sun-
day, November 12, 2:30 – 4:30pm.  Uncommonly curi-
ous students thrive at Commonwealth School, an ex-
ceptional high school in Boston’s Back Bay that feels
something like a college and something like a home… 

Challenged by rigorous classes, supported by a warm
community, and mentored by faculty at the top of their
fields, students flourish at Commonwealth and graduate
with ample opportunities.   We hope you invite the un-
commonly curious students in your community to join
us for a Virtual Open House, so they can experience
Commonwealth firsthand.

https://www.commschool.org/admissions-aid/admis-
sions-events

Legals
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Legals Classif ieds
REAL ESTATE
Triple Decker in
Roslindale 6 ,1 bedroom
apts, front and rear
porches.  Ideal
investment or owner
occupant.  By owners 
$2,200,000  617-327-
2900

CASH PAID FOR
HOUSES, CONDOS OR
LAND.
 ANY CONDITION, ANY
ISSUE OR AREA. FREE
JUNK REMOVAL. NO
SALES COMMISSIONS
CALL OR TEXT
ANYTIME (617) 249-3961.”
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TO ADVERTISE,
CALL THE BULLETIN  AT

(617) 361-8400

What drives the internet?

C O N T E N T
Read the BULLETIN online at
www.bulletinnewspapers.com
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